
 
 
Official statement from Pastor Alanzo Smith.  
 
Dear Greater New York Conference Family and Friends. 
 
It is with joy in my heart that I announced to you that I was sent home from the 
hospital, Thursday April 23 at 7:30 PM. Having spent 18 days there as a result of this 
wicked virus Covid-19. But that is behind me now, to God be the glory great things 
He has done.  
 
I thank you so much for all your prayers, anointing, care, concern, calls, texts 
messages, email messages, checking up on “Honey” and for your love. Only heaven 
will tell what these have done to bring comfort and healing to my aching body. Now I 
am resting quietly at home with such joy, peace and gratitude in my heart.  
 
Please understand, I am still not taking or making calls and will answer texts only on a 
limited basis. The doctors have asked me to self-quarantine for the next two weeks as 
a precautionary measure. I will use this time for prayer, deep meditation and the 
giving of special thanks to God for His mighty deliverance. Also, I will relax, eat some 
good food and rest.  
 
Again, I thank you for your overwhelming support and prayers.  
I thank my Administrators for their graciousness, love and extreme support. Thanks to 
all my Directors and Coordinators. Thanks to my Office Staff. Thanks to my Pastors 
and Teachers. Thanks to my Members and Friends.  
 
Keep praying. I am stronger today, happier and healthier than when it all began.  
I am aware of the many families that have been affected by Covid-19, through 
sickness, hospitalization, and worst of all death. I cry with you and bleed with you, and 
I can only place you in the Master’s hands. Take courage. Heaven is still our goal. 
Keep faithful.  
 
I close by saying, "Thank you Precious Father for your unconditional Love towards 
me". 
 


